Affiliated Affairs Discussion August 10, 2005

Linda Vida (TALAG Chair), Paul Atwood (outgoing Chair, Committee on Affiliated Affairs), Rita Evans (incoming Chair, Committee on Affiliated Affairs) 

1. Chair of the Committee on Affiliated Libraries – duties, procedures, documentation

The Chair’s responsibilities include representing the Affiliated Libraries on ExComm, organizing the Fall and Spring Affiliated Assemblies, and seeing that there are affiliated representatives on library councils and committees. Paul will hand off monitoring the listserv to Rita in October, and that will then be the chair’s responsibility.

Paul has some documentation that was initially prepared by Lincoln Cushing and Maryly Snow. Paul will consolidate and update the information he has and will give that to Rita before the Excomm turnover meeting August 31. He’ll also draft a calendar. The Chair provides reports for each LAUC-B assembly and also does an annual report at the request of the LAUC-B Chair.

The Chair-Elect’s duties are undefined but that person may attend ExComm meetings (non-voting). Rita took and posted minutes for the past two assemblies and that duty will be passed on to the incoming Chair-Elect, Nick Robinson.

Both the Chair and the Chair-Elect will be on the TALAG listserv (affil-ad). Rita is already on and Linda has asked the Helpdesk to add Nick.

2. Affiliated Spring and Fall Assemblies

Scheduling and format – The Affiliated Assemblies are usually scheduled after the LAUC-B Assemblies; it’s not necessary to follow that pattern, but don’t schedule the two too closely together. Contact Chris Tarr or someone else at the Law Library for assistance in booking the Goldberg Room for the meeting. The assemblies usually feature a guest who is asked to speak for about 30-45 minutes with questions or discussion to follow. Notices are sent once to allusers and at least twice to affils. Encourage people to arrive before 8:30 for refreshments so the meeting can start on time.

Speakers – We try to find speakers and topics that will appeal to all the affiliated librarians, but sometimes that’s difficult (and expect to be asked why a particular topic/speaker was chosen). Rita will contact Laine Farley, Director of Digital Library Services at CDL, to be the Fall Assembly speaker. We’ll ask about Melvyl developments and CDL initiatives that have had practical applications. 

Other suggestions for speakers include Anthony Newcomb, who has chaired the Academic Senate Library Committee (he declined an invitation last year due to other commitments but said he might be available in the future); the new chair of the Academic Senate Library Committee; and Elizabeth Leavitt of the Academic Personnel Office. There is a new system-wide task force on data security and Tony Bliss is the UCB representative. Perhaps this would be a potential topic when they issue a report along with a presentation from Amy Kautzman, who is on The Library’s Security Task Force.

3. Affiliated Reps on Councils and Committees

Linda will update the list she has of current reps, including their terms, and this will be posted on the affiliated website. Linda did all the recruiting for new reps this year, but that will be the responsibility of the Affiliated Chair in the future. 

We’ll make sure that any communication about official reps makes it clear that it’s not necessary for an affiliated librarian to be the official designated rep in order to be on a committee or attend council meetings and to have that participation included in their dossier as service to the campus community

Paul made an effort to get the reps to provide feedback to the Affiliateds about anything of interest that comes up at council or committee meetings. This was somewhat successful but he indicated that more work is needed. Contact the reps before the assemblies and compile a report to be distributed at the assembly; if anything looks particularly interesting, ask the rep to report on it briefly at the assembly. Throughout the semester, remind the reps that they should report any items of interest to the Affiliateds and using the affil listserv is probably the best way to do that. Consider Linda’s practice of highlighting relevant items from the Roundtable minutes.

4. Website

We agreed that the Affiliated Affairs Chair will compile a complete roster of all affiliated librarians and post it on the Affiliated Libraries website. Linda is compiling a list, organized by council or committee, of all affiliated representatives on councils and committees including their terms which also will be posted on the site. Maintaining and updating the list will be the responsibility of the Affiliated Affairs Chair.

5. New Hires in Affiliated Libraries

Linda raised the question of how new hires in Affiliated Libraries get on listservs (affil, allusers, LAUC-B roster etc.), added to the Library web directory, etc. Paul will prepare an outline of contacts that we can send out to TALAG and possibly post on our website. 
